
At the workshop of the Town Board of the Town of Elmira, Chemung County, New York held 

Wednesday, March 15, 2023 at 7:00pm at 1255 West Water Street, Elmira, NY, there were present: 

 

Supervisor:  David Sullivan 

Deputy Supervisor Ron Allison 

Councilmember: Scott Bush 

Councilmember: Albert Lucarelli 

Councilmember Thomas Milliken 

 

Others present 

Town Clerk- Tammy Stein 

Town Attorney- Scott Moore 

 

Supervisor Sullivan called the workshop to order at 7:00pm and lead attendees in the Pledge of 

Allegiance 

 

Discussion 

Supervisor Sullivan introduced Phil and Gregory who attended the meeting on behalf of GETA. The 

board discussed the options for repairs on the tennis court. Supervisor Sullivan recommended the 

board decide how to proceed within the next 30 days.  

 

Supervisor Sullivan informed the board the town received a new agreement for highway services. 

This agreement will be from 2/5/2023- 2/4/2024 at a cost of $62,739.00. The Town has the option of 

renewing for an additional year. It is recommended that this agreement be approved at the March 20, 

2023 Town Board meeting 

 

Supervisor Sullivan Spoke to the board regarding an inter municipal agreement to extend the bike 

corridor up Davis/Oakwood to the E. Heights boundary. It is recommended that this agreement be 

approved at the March 20, 2023 Town Board meeting 

 

The Town Board discussed the Stormwater Coalition agreement. Councilmember Allison described 

to the board how the amounts are figured per municipality. Councilmember Bush spoke regarding 

the percentages that each municipality increased/decreased. The board decided to look further into 

this.  

 

Supervisor Sullivan stated that he spoke to the Highway superintendent and in mid-April the 

basketball courts will be reducing footprint from two courts to one court with greenery around it. 

 

The board discussed the pickleball courts and the request from the pickleball association to use the 

courts for their league nights on Wednesday nights throughout the Summer/Fall months. 

 

Supervisor Sullivan informed the board we were approached regarding the dog wastes being left in 

yards and on sidewalks. Due to this being a sanitary issue the board has agreed to purchase dog 

waste stations. These stations will be placed on the Town Hall property, Community Bank property 

and at the point in hopes that this will help with the wastes not being left along the roads.  

 



Councilmember Lucarelli spoke in regards to the higher volume of trash cans being left on streets for 

longer periods of time. This is believed to be caused by the multiple garbage companies being used 

by residents and pick up dates and times have changed.  

 

Supervisor Sullivan stated that Code Enforcement Officer Crandell has been appointed to the 

Chemung County Stormwater Management Team Board of Directors.  

 

Motion was made by Councilmember Bush at 7:54 pm and seconded by Councilmember Lucarelli to 

enter into an executive session to discuss litigations. All in favor, motion carried 

 

Motion was made by Councilmember Lucarelli at 8:25 pm and seconded by Councilmember Allison 

to exit executive session and reconvene the workshop. All in favor, motion carried 

 

 Motion was made by Councilmember Bush at 8:26 pm and seconded by Councilmember Allison to 

adjourn the workshop. All in favor, Motion Carried 

 
 

____________________________ 

Tammy Stein, Town Clerk 

 

 

 

 

 


